NEW YORK CITY

David A. Tewksbury
Executive Vice President

December 12, 2012

Anthony Mann

E-J Electric Installation Co.
46-41 Vernon Blvd.

L.I.C., New York, 11101

Dear Tony,

| wanted you to know that we fully appreciate the vital role that your firm played in
the restoration of Chelsea Piers in the aftermath of Hurricane Sandy. We would not
have opened our doors on December 1st, less than 5 weeks after the storm, if EJ
Electric had not delivered.

You showed up at Chelsea Piers at 7:00 am, on Thursday morning, November
1st. Within hours the EJ team sprung into action - generators, work assessments, labor
mobilization, material orders, etc. 4-5 Days later we discussed the damage, the scope
of work and possible target opening dates. Based on the input from Alan Doubert, we
all agreed that December 1st would be the day Chelsea Piers reopened to the public.
EJ delivered as promised. Collectively, thru the work of EJ Electric, Chelsea Piers
employees and several other excellent construction entities, the Chelsea Piers was
restored and is now being enjoyed every day of the week by thousands of kids and
adults. We believe that Chelsea Piers return to action has helped the city get past
some of the darker moments associated with Hurricane Sandy.

Please stop by for a visit. We would welcome the opportunity to show you the
Piers back in action.

Warm regards,
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David E | ewksbury
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